THE CHAPEL MESSENGER

MAY 2021

A Letter from Pastor Josh

"Raising Up Fully Committed Followers of Jesus Christ."

May 2021

Greetings Friends,

May 2, we welcome our new Worship Leader, Katie Conner. We're excited about her vision and passion for our 10:30am modern worship gathering. I'd also like to thank Jen Clubb for serving as our Director of Music Ministry since 2016. We wish her and her family nothing but the best on their new journey. We will also begin a 5-week study on Worshiping a Holy God in May. I look forward to learning more about the importance and meaning of Biblical worship.

1'd also like to invite you for outdoor worship June 27, at
10am for Day Care Sunday. We're going to invite all the
children and families and share a luncheon together
outdoors. More information will be available in the coming weeks.

For Him,

Pastor Josh

Contact Us

W: chapelchurch.org

P: 717-244-6375

f: @ChapelChurch

Worship Schedule:

8 AM - Traditional

9:15 – Small Groups & Sunday School

10: 30 AM – Contemporary

Join us online on our facebook page or chapelchurch.org

Church Office Hours:

Monday – Friday

9: 30 AM - 12: 30 PM

Worship Updates

A combined service is planned for June 27 @ 10:00 AM.

This will be DayCare Sunday and an outdoor luncheon is planned.

More details will follow.



May 2 Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15

May 6 Youth night 6:30 - 8

May 9 Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10: 15

May 13 Youth night 6:30 – 8

May 16 Sunday Schl 9:15 - 10:15

May 20 Youth night 6:30 – 8

May 23 Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15

May 27 Youth night 6:30 - 8

May 30 Sunday Schl 9:15 - 1015



Children's Ministry Information for May Newsletter



There is a legacy waiting for every kid everywhere. Their legacy has been handed down like a valuable family heirloom and this month our kids will dig deep into what that legacy is! The Holy Spirit is the legacy that Jesus gives to every person who believes.

In our May series, <u>Legacy</u>, kids will learn that the Holy Spirit is for everyone and helps us so much. The Holy Spirit helps us know God, love everyone, do God's work, and makes us a part of God's family.

SAVE THE DATE

We have some exciting events planned for you this summer. More details will follow, but for now mark these dates on your calendar so you don't miss out on the fun.

June 11 @ 6:30 pm – Bible Scavenger Hunt

July 16 @ 8:00 pm – Movie Night in the Grove

Message from Chris

I have absolutely enjoyed my time serving the children and families of Chapel. However, I will be stepping down as the Children's Ministry Director in July. It was a hard decision to make but my hours at preschool will be increasing next year so I will be working full-time hours during the school year. I did entertain the idea of trying to maintain both positions, but I soon realized that, while I "could" have done so, neither position would have been done well. Our Chapel kiddos and families deserve more than half an effort, so I have decided to hand the baton over to a new leader.

I want to thank you so much so much for your commitment to the children's ministry! As I've told our amazing children's ministry team, this role is way too big for just one person. It takes the combined efforts of all of us — church wide - pouring into our Chapel kiddos to make the ministry a success! I am excited to see where we go from here and look forward to the new ideas and opportunities that await our kids! I ask that you pray for the right person to step in and that the transition would be smooth for our new Director.

With love and thanks,

Chris Schaeberle

CHOW CHOW NEWS

The chow chow crew would like to inform our Chapel Family that this is the last year we will be making chow chow. Our volunteer list is dwindling to only a few committed souls so the burden is depending on these few people to make the chow chow. We will be starting in May to make more chow chow and use up our ingredients we have in stock. After using the stock up, we will be finished. We have had a wonderful run of 23 years doing this with Lois Ludwig starting this ministry for the church and we have raised funds to help our church's mortgage and other ministries as well. If anyone feels so inclined to step in and keep this ministry going please contact me anytime. Please keep on enjoying the chow chow till it is all gone.

Dawn Snyder and chow chow crew

CRAFT CLASS

Women's Ministry is offering a craft class on Wednesday Morning June 16 @ 9:30 and on Friday June 25 @ 6:30. Both classes are limited to 25 people per class. No refreshments will be provided. The project is a small hoop wreath decorated with fabric strips. All materials will be provided. The signup sheet will have a place for you to indicate a color or theme preference for the kits. A sample will be on display outside the church office. The cost is \$5.00 per person & the project is suitable for children 8 or over. Signup sheets will be in the Narthex & the parish bldg.. Contact the church office with any questions. Come and join us for some fellowship.

Music in the Grove

Music in the Grove returns Sunday, May 16, at 6pm with Sunny Side Gang. Please bring a lawn chair and join us for an evening of music and fellowship.



Leadership Council Updates

Welcome to Katie Connor as Worship Leader: We are excited to announce that Katie Connor will be starting as our Worship Leader for the 10:30am worship service on May 2nd. Many of you know Katie as she grew up at Chapel, and we are excited to have her sharing her musical talents with us. Katie's musical background includes the Sight & Sound Performing Arts Conservatory, musical performances with Re-Creation, and Trevecca Nazarene University praise and worship courses. When you see Katie, please welcome her to our Chapel staff as she is excited be serving the Lord in the musical area.

<u>Choir Director Opening:</u> If you are interested in applying for the part-time Choir Director position for the 8am service, please contact Bonnie Bluett for more information by email at <u>bonniebluett@yahoo.com</u> or by phone at 717-515-4995.

<u>Director of Children's Ministry Opening:</u> If you are interested in applying for the part-time Director of Children's Ministry opening that Chris Schaeberle just announced in her Children's Ministry section of the newsletter, please contact Bonnie Bluett for more information by email at bonniebluett@yahoo.com or by phone at 717-515-4995.

Thank You to Jen "Luckenbaugh" Eyler: Jen Eyler has been our Child Care Coordinator for Nursery and child care needs for small groups as well as special events since 2017. Jen is also a full time elementary school teacher at Lincoln Charter School, so as you can imagine, she has an extremely busy schedule with two daughters in our youth program as well. Jen has felt a need to step away from her Child Care Coordinator position and will be finishing her duties with us by May. When you see Jen, please thank her for the countless hours of child care that she has provided for our young parents so that they can attend small groups and worship.

Fund Raising Events

Chapel will be hosting a yard sale on June 19. Spaces will be \$15.00 for a 10x10 space and \$18.00 for a 10x10 space in the pavilion (on a first come basis). No direct sales or craft vendors. Setup will be from 6:30 AM to 7:30 PM with the sale running from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM. Parking for the participants will be provided in the field area. No tables or chairs are provided. Signup forms will be available shortly. Contact Mary Ann in the church office with any questions.

Save the date: Chapel will be hosting a vendor craft fair on November 27.

Spaces will be for rent. Details to follow later. We are also looking for volunteers to help with this event.

If anyone has ideas or suggestions for a fund raising event, please contact Heather Dunn @ hdunn251@gmail.com or Mary Ann in the church office.

Thank You's

John Leight and family want to thank Chapel for all the birthday cards and prayers lifted on his behalf.

Dear Chapel Family,

Your cards, gifts and thoughts were so kind and very much appreciated. Mostly, thank you for your prayers during this difficult time – I have certainly felt the prayers of His people.

Have a great week!

Smiles,

Chris

Home Helps 2021 Summer Work Camps

Ready to serve your neighbors this summer? We would love to have YOU!

Join us during one (or multiple) of our incredible work camp weeks! A work camp is an event that brings multiple groups of volunteers together to serve our neighbors in need. We are so ready to serve with you!!

It is actually a local "Mission Trip" where volunteers can do everything as if they traveled to a distant location, but they can enjoy their own hot shower and sleep in their own beds at night.

Faith Beyond the Pews (Red Lion/Eastern School District)- June 6-11, 2021

York City Work Camp (York City/Surrounding Area)- July 5-9, 2021

Home Helps Northeast Work Camp (Northeastern School District)- July 25-30, 2021

Each of our work camps have different locations and volunteer application deadlines, so please read the fact sheets for more specific information. To submit your volunteer applications and view our fact sheets, please go to https://servants.org/pennsylvania/home-helps-work-camps/ for more information.

<u>Our volunteer applications are now all completely online!</u> All you have to do is go to the website link and click application to fill out and submit! You can also access our fact sheets, as well as poster and ways to serve!

Email alishacrooks@servants.org if you have any questions.

Volunteer applications are <u>due three weeks</u> before the work camp date.

We hope to see you this summer!!!



Happy Birthday & Anniversary:

May 1 Brad & Gaye Ludwig	May 22	Bill & Diane Leight
May 4 Joe & Ione Groff	May 23	Bonnie & Tom Brenner
May 5 Tim & Jackie Lauer	May 24	Phillip & Kathy Groff
May 11 John & Alice Leight	May 24	Amy & Mark Waltemyer
May 13 Tracey & Chip MacDonald	May 26	Ron & Bonita Lighty
May 14 James & Peggy Fry	May 27	Seth & Brooke Gingrich
May 16 Bill & Judy Heindel	May 28	Terry & Bonnie Bluett
May 20 Brian & Melissa Elicker	May 30	Arnie & Joan Fritzius



1 1 2 2 4	Becky Arroyo Kathy Bradshaw Jesse Funk Joe Groff Leah Wagner Conner	21 22 22 23 25	Christy Durham-Snyder Joyce Holtzapple Henry Reinoehl Bonnie Brenner Cathleen Coleman	30 31	Sara Wagner Krysta Tyson
4	Lydia Tyson	25	Jennifer Eyler		
6	Emily Straley	25	Mark Lauer		
8	Allison LeGore	26	Wayne Angel		
8	Aimee Miller	26	Alice Leight		
8	John Wagner	26	Brad Ludwig		
11	Robert Miller	28	Owen Angel		
13	Karen Wills	28	Linda Conner		
14	Tracey MacDonald	28	Brian Elicker		
17	Drew Lighty	29	Jamison Gingrich		
17	Ryan McCleary	29	Oliver Taylor		
20	Brady Brenner	30	Ally Brenner		

Congratulations to Bill & Diane Leight on their 50th anniversary

Best wishes to Henry Reinoehl as he starts a new decade.

Chapel Church A United Methodist Congregation 3050 Cape Horn Rd Red Lion, PA 17356



Raising Up Fully Committed Followers of Jesus Christ

chapelchurch.org

Go to our website

And catch up with what's happening at Chapel!

Chapelchurch.org